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Dear Householder 

 

OTA Toshihiko, Mayor of Toyota City   

 ＜ Official seal omitted ＞  

 

Notice Regarding the Mailing of National Health Insurance Eligibility Notification 

 

National Health Insurance Eligibility Notification (hereinafter referred to as “Eligibility 

Notification”) is being mailed to individuals who have a My Number Card with registered health 

insurance functionality (referred to as a “Myna Health Insurance Card”) as of May 31, 2025. 

Please continue to use your Myna Health Insurance Card when receiving medical services.  

Please make sure to securely dispose of your old National Health Insurance Card or Eligibility 

Certificate. Take appropriate measures to protect your personal information during the disposal 

process.  

 

Important Notice: Discontinuation of the Certificate of National Health Insurance Co-

Payment Rate for the Elderly [Korei Jukyushasho] (For individuals aged 70 and over)  

The Eligibility Notification being sent includes the co-payment rate and other benefit details that 

were previously shown on the certificate that is being replaced.  

Please keep this notification together with your Myna Health Insurance Card.  

 

Important information  

① Please keep your Eligibility Notification together with your Myna Health Insurance Card  

In the event that a card reader at a medical institution is unable to read your card due to a 

malfunction or other issue, the Eligibility Notification—which contains key insurance 

information—can be used as a backup for verification.  

② ② If you are currently enrolled in Employee Health Insurance [Shakai Hoken] or 

another health insurance program, please complete the procedure to withdraw from 

the National Health Insurance   

You may complete the withdrawal process through one of the following methods:  

 Online (via the electronic application) 

 By mail 

 In person at the division in charge 

  ※To apply online, please scan the code provided on the right.  

③ ③ Please pay your National Health Insurance tax by the due date  

Failure to pay your National Health Insurance tax without a valid reason may result in a 

requirement to pay the full cost of medical services out of pocket. This action will be taken 

after prior notice.  

 

Additional information 

① Please note that the expiration date may vary for individuals turning 75 by July 31, 2026, as 

well as for foreign nationals.  

② Renewal notices for the Certificate for Application of the Maximum Copayment Amount 

[Gendogaku Tekiyo Ninteisho] will no longer be sent. As your co-payment limit information is 

now automatically integrated with your Myna Health Insurance Card, it is no longer necessary 

to carry the certificate. Renewal procedures are also no longer required.  
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【Foreign language support】 

● Please visit the website of the Toyota City Hall, National Health Insurance and Pension Division. 

   

 

   

 

 

 

【Contact information】 

・For inquiries related to National Health Insurance:  

Toyota City Hall – National Health Insurance and Pension Division  

[Kokuho Nenkin-ka] (South Building 1F)  

☎（0565）34-6637  

 

・For consultation on payment of National Health Insurance tax:  

Toyota City Hall – Debt Collection Division [Saiken Kanri-ka] (South Building 2F)  

☎（0565）34-6619  

 

・For My Number Card applications:  

Toyota City Hall – Citizens Division [Shimin-ka], Card Issuance Counter (South Building 1F)  

☎（0570）083-130 ※My Number Call Center 


